Dear brothers and sisters, It is a real privilege and joy to share with you the wonderful news that Incarnation Catholic School will be making the transition to a classical model of education starting next year. So, what is classical education? Classical education takes us back to the basics: how to read, how to think, how to speak. These three skills are often referred to as “the three ways,” the trivium of grammar, logic, and rhetoric. It focuses on inspiring students to read more, think about what they read, and communicate effectively about it. It is called classical, as it looks back to Greco-Roman civilization and the Christian culture of the Middle Ages for inspiration, both in approach and in content matter. It is an approach that doesn’t focus primarily on the utilitarian or practical outcomes of education. It is not driven by the goal of passing tests or making it to high school or college. These are good things no doubt. But classical education seeks first to give students a love for learning, a love for all that is true, good, and beautiful.
ICS will be partnering with the Institute for Catholic Liberal Education (ICLE) to provide workshops and professional development for our teachers — who, by the way, are very excited about this opportunity! To be clear, liberal refers to the liberal arts, from the Latin word for freedom, liber. And Catholic liberal education is first and foremost about coming to know the freedom of living one’s life in the Truth that is Jesus Christ. It is a movement that has been growing rapidly in our country in recent years, especially in response to the harmful secular ideologies infecting our education system.
On a personal note, I am deeply hopeful for the future of our school. Having experienced a homeschool classical curriculum in my own education, as well as having had several of my siblings attend the Donahue Academy in Ave Maria (the only other Diocesan classical school), I know something of what a blessing it can be in the human, spiritual, and educational formation of students. I would encourage you to do a little research and read about many of the success stories Catholic schools have experienced from turning to classical. A greater love for learning, deeper sense of Catholic identity, and incidentally, much higher test scores (the Donahue Academy high school recorded the highest SAT’s for a Catholic school in the state of Florida last year). The fruits speak for themselves.
With the blessing of Bishop Dewane and Fr. Belmonte, Mrs. Yager and I truly believe that this is the best move for our students, certainly educationally, but especially spiritually. We thank you for all your support, especially for your prayers for our students, families, and staff. It is not an easy world for families these days, and we want to do everything we possibly can for our children to grow up to be happy, healthy, and holy men and women.
 
Peace and Good,
Fr. Eric

